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President’s Remarks
One of the 

great blessings 
in my life is my 
annual retreat 
on the fourth 
weekend of each 
year. Since my 
uncles recruited 
me 40 years ago, 
I have benefitted 

from the quiet reflection, expert 
instructions, private counseling, and 
general spiritual well-being that 
Manresa and the Spiritual Exercises 
have provided. Manresa and the 
Spiritual Exercises of Ignatius Loyola 
have become very important facets 
of my life. My blessings continue, 
and men from the next generation 
of my family are now making regular 
retreats at Manresa. Our retreat is 
an important part of our life and 
seldom does a family gathering take 
place where Manresa and our silent 
time in January is not a part of the 
conversation. 

My story is not unique. Almost 
every retreat weekend includes three 
generations of several families. Men 
throughout south Louisiana share a 
special bond because of the three-
day retreat spent once each year with 
fathers, sons, uncles, brothers, and 
cousins. The long term success of 
Manresa is due in large part to the 
many young men who have been 
invited by a family member to join 
their retreat group. I encourage each 

Ron Martinez, President

Continued on page 2

Father Bill Blazek, SJ arrived 
at Manresa last August and has been 
giving the Spiritual Exercises, hearing 
confessions, and assisting the poor in 
the Diocese of Baton Rouge from the 
start. When asked to comment on his 
first eight months in southern Louisiana, 
Father said with a mischievous smile, 
“Friend, we are living the dream.”

Are there concerns about the 
magnitude of the move and the possibility 
of culture shock? He chortles briefly 
and quips, “Well Toto, I’ve a feeling 
we’re not in Kansas anymore.” On loan 
from the Chicago-Detroit Province of 
the Jesuits, Father Blazek is certainly 
not at Georgetown University anymore 
where he once taught medical ethics and 
medicine, nor is he at the University of 
Illinois Chicago, where until recently he 
headed up a medical and business and 
ethics institute. 

Pausing to look up at the Spanish moss 
dangling from the live oaks outside the 
window, he considers a moment. Leaning 
forward in a gesture of confidentiality, he 
shares, “If there is any culture shock,” 
it has more do with the distances we 
drive to get to the store than anything 
else. The people are marvelous, down 
to earth, and I love how committed to 
family and community so many of our 
retreatants seem to be.”

During our interview he sits clearly 
at ease and comfortable in a full high 
Roman collar and a pair of light wool 
black pleated slacks complete with cuffs. 
Somewhat incongruously, his feet are 
sockless in a pair of well-worn open 
Birkenstock sandals. Asked about the 
footwear he chortles, “A lot of people 

seem thrown off by my sandals here. I 
just tell them, ‘it’s hot out.’” Are there 
any challenges? “The hardest part of the 
assignment, and it touches on humility, 
is not being in charge of anything.” 
Shaking his head he laughs and adds, 
“The only person I’m in charge of here 
is myself, and because of our vow of 
obedience, not even that.”

The 51-year-old Jesuit priest works 
out of a modest office at a desk cluttered 
with theological, spiritual, and popular 
readings such as The Imitation of Christ, 
The General Instruction of the Roman Missal, 
and John Le Carre’s Smiley’s People. Why 
the range of titles? He squints then and 
his eyes open a bit wider: “I preach one 
thing, Jesus Christ and Him crucified.” 
Glancing at the spy novel, he adds, “And 
I’m still living in the cold war.”

In the past months, Father has given 
several Manresa retreats to groups from 
across Louisiana, Mississippi, Texas and 

Living the Dream

Continued on page 3
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A theme that 
I try to convey to 
the folks to whom I 
preach retreats has 
to do with a prayer 
I learned from my 
dad as a kid. He 
learned it from the 
Christian Brothers 
who had taught him 

as a teenage boy in high school and it 
was a big part of his personal spirituality 
all of his life. He shared it with me when 
I was a child and for a long time as I 
recall I really didn’t quite understand 
what this prayer really meant. As an 
adult this prayer has become a big 
component of my personal spirituality. 
The prayer is very brief and goes, “Let 
us remember that we are in the holy 
presence of God.” It was not until I had 
the opportunity to teach at St. Paul’s 
High School in Covington, a school 
conducted by the Christian Brothers, 
that I began to grasp the value and 
insight that this simple statement has 

to offer me in my daily attempts of 
encountering God in all things and in 
all people as I had been taught to do 
by the Jesuits here at Manresa and in 
college days at Loyola years ago.

In a few weeks I will come to my 
sixteenth anniversary of serving here 
at Manresa as the general manager 
and my tenth anniversary of serving as 
Manresa’s first layman commissioned to 
serve as the director of this institution. 
In my work and time here on these 
hallowed grounds and working with 
the wonderful people affiliated with 
Manresa – Jesuits, lay employees, and 
the men who serve as retreat group 
captains – I have come to truly know in 
both my mind and heart that I surely do 
live each and every moment of every day 
in the holy presence of God. Manresa 
and all the fine people associated with 
this wonderful institution give evidence 
on a regular basis that all of us do in fact 
live always in the holy presence of God 
and for his great blessing I am sincerely 
humbled and gratified.

I truly believe that Manresa is a 
great blessing not only to yours truly 
but to thousands of men who make 
retreat here with us and by extension 
to countless others with whom our 
attendees come into contact and act out 
our Lord’s commission that we love one 
another as he has loved each one of us. 
As I spend time thinking and reflecting 
on the great blessing I have been given 
by having been asked to serve these 
many years here at Manresa, I wish 
to take this opportunity to express 
my sincerest thanks to all the Men 
of Manresa for having been here to 
support this wonderful place as well as 
to support me in my efforts to serve 
here.

Thank you all and may God continue 
to bless you all. I pray that we all keep 
up the good work of giving a living 
testimony that all of us surely do live 
in the holy presence of God each and 
every moment of our lives.
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Director’s Comments

of you to share the blessing of your 
annual retreat with the young men in 
your family and invite them to find out 
for themselves the extraordinary way that 
Manresa and the Spiritual Exercises of 
Ignatius Loyola can enrich their lives. 

From my first retreat, I have marveled 
at the beauty of the buildings and the 
grounds at Manresa. Incredibly, this 
place and the experience have improved 
each year. The excellent condition of the 
campus is the result of continuous hard 
work by the maintenance staff and the 
grounds crew. In addition to constant 
maintenance, there is always at least 
one major capital improvement project 
under way. Some of the projects, like 
the renovation of Xavier Hall or the 
construction of the new Office Building 
for the Jesuits, are obvious to retreatants, 
but some equally important projects 
remain “invisible”. This spring, even 
though the work is carefully scheduled 
around retreats, retreatants will notice 
that the exterior of St. Mary’s Hall is 
getting a new coating. That work should 
be complete in early summer. Meanwhile, 

less visible projects such as roof 
repairs and replacement of mechanical 
equipment are in the planning stages and 
will be performed completely out of sight 
of retreatants. We are able to provide 
such excellent care of our spiritual home 
because of the generosity of the many 
men who year after year offer a small 
amount to the Capital Campaign Fund. 
Please continue to be generous, and 
continue to ensure that Manresa will be 
properly maintained. 

I know that each of you share my 
love for Manresa and my desire for her 
long range success, so I’ll summarize my 
comments by listing the two things that 
we can all do:

1. Invite a young man to join you on 
your annual retreat, and support his effort 
to take time from his daily routine for 
spiritual renewal. You will have positively 
impacted his life and he will grow to love 
and support Manresa as you do.

2. Continue to contribute to the 
Capital Campaign Fund, which provides 
the funding to maintain Manresa in the 
excellent condition that is necessary 

for us to focus on the beauty of our 
surroundings, the cherished silence, and 
the Spiritual Exercises of Ignatius Loyola.

Please continue to pray for the Jesuit 
priests who are in residence at Manresa, 
the Director and staff of Manresa, and for 
all of your fellow Men of Manresa. 

President’s Remarks Continued from page 1

Fr. Frank Brou, S.J. 
Fr. Frank Brou, 

who was assigned 
to Manresa last 
summer, has been 
reassigned to the 
Saint Alphonsus 
Rodriguez Pavilion 
located at St. 

Charles College in Grand Coteau, 
Louisiana. Fr. Frank left Manresa 
at the beginning of Lent for this 
new assignment. He will be missed 
by one and all. We wish Fr. Frank 
all the best and we ask the Men 
of Manresa to keep him in your 
prayers.

- Fr. Len Kraus, S.J.

Timothy Murphy, 
Director
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Group 47 Retreat 47 has men from 
California to the Carolinas; Minnesota to 
the Deep South and many places in between 
attending each and every year. The retreatants 
range in age from their early 20s to men in 
their mid 90s. Due to the fact that Group 48 
always takes place on Thanksgiving weekend, 
Group 47 rotates its time to accommodate 
this occurrence. Some years the men are here 
during the last week of the church’s liturgical 
year and other years they attend during the 
first week of Advent.

Group 4 Group 4 celebrated its 48th year 
of existence. There were 5 new attendees 
along with 8 sets of fathers and sons and 11 
sets of brothers. Norman Landry had 2 of his 
grandsons, Ryan and Matthew, along with 
him. Mr. Hershel Burleigh, age 91, attended 

his 27th retreat this year. Two longtime 
members of the group passed away in 2015. 
Please remember Pip Arcement and Alfred 
Dupuis in your prayers.

Group 10A Led by Van DeWitt, the 
group had a strong showing of family loyalty 
with 8 sets of fathers and sons, 6 sets of 
brothers and 1 grandfather and grandson 
in attendance. Additionally, there were 
6 deacons of the Catholic Church and 1 
Episcopalian priest present for the retreat. 
The retreat captain for this year’s retreat 
was 31-year-old Ian Cullen. He provided 
leadership for a full house with men ranging 
in age from their mid-thirties (3) to men over 
the age of 90 (2).

Group 12 A In attendance were 4 
members of the Romero family, Mr. Romero, 

his 2 sons, and a grandson. Also in attendance 
were 4 members of the Andras family, Mr. 
Andras and his 3 sons. The reverend father 
Mike Austin also was part of the group.

Group 17 There were 11 sets of fathers 
and their sons in attendance along with 
2 fathers who were accompanied by both 
their sons and grandsons. Longtime group 
member Mr. Cliff White made his 67th 
consecutive retreat this year. Along with 
Cliff were his son, 3 sons-in-law, and one 
grandson. Congratulations to this man and to 
all his family members who came to celebrate 
this event with him.

Group 18 This year’s sovereign of the 
Krewe of Rex was in attendance for the retreat. 
Hail Rex! Additionally, there were a goodly 
number of father and son combinations.

Potpourri

Tennessee. He considers himself blessed 
also to have given retreats to priests 
and deacons of Baton Rouge, El Paso, 
Omaha, Houma-Thibodaux, as well as 
days of recollection to the faculty and 
staff of several high schools in the region.

What are the graces of the assignment? 
Fr. Blazek is ready with an assessment: 
“The encounters with individual 
retreatants when they approach us for 
confession or spiritual direction are 
singular moments of grace. We Jesuits 
never know when a retreatant will visit 
to discuss fairly routine challenges of 
life, or a profound loss such as the 
death of a spouse or child. Some of 
these men are dealing with extremely 
serious difficulties. It is a blessing to 
accompany them in prayer, and offer 

them some Ignatian helps along the way. 
The different experiences I have had in 
the military, in medicine, and working 
with addicts leave me uniquely poised to 
assist several constituencies among our 
retreatants.”

What does he do when there are not 
retreats going on at Manresa proper? “I 
absolutely love the chances I have had 
to work in a soup kitchen and do street 
ministry with the Missionaries of Charity 
up in Baton Rouge. Supporting their 
ministry to the poorest of the poor has 
been an unexpected blessing on top of 
the retreat work.” In the same way, Fr. 
Blazek described himself as “honored to 
have a small ministry to the inmates of 
the St. James Parish Jail.” He visits there 
on Thursdays at the facility immediately 
adjacent to the Manresa grounds. In the 

same vein, he also makes home visits to 
the indigent living up and down the river 
road in St. James Parish.

When asked what the future holds, 
Fr. Blazek cocks his head and sits up 
expectantly: “As I say, we are living the 
dream here. I am going to keep on keep-
ing on with the retreats and confessions 
right here at Manresa. It’s our bread and 
butter ministry. What is best is that I can 
serve both our retreatants and the local 
poor: nuts and bolts Christian witness in 
the corporal works of mercy. As to the 
more exotic, I’ll be in Venezuela to give 
a retreat to the Missionaries of Charity 
there in October and again in Haiti with 
the sisters next May. Who knows, maybe 
next year you will find me in Kansas, if 
that’s where God wants me.”

Living the Dream
Continued from page 1

Thus far this year Manresa has 
maintained a 98.6% attendance rate for 
its preached retreats. We stay very busy 
providing accommodations and meals to 
over 6,150 men per year who come to 
make a silent retreat with us. Offering 
silent three-day retreats for men is not all 
we do here, not by any means. So often 
folks ask what goes on at Manresa when 
a retreat is not in progress. Many assume 
that from Monday through Thursday 
evenings things are slow and nothing 
other than a few private retreats are 

under way. That is a false understanding 
for sure. 

Over the last several months we 
have offered various opportunities for 
different groups to come to Manresa 
and participate in an Ignatian Spiritual 
experience here with us. Some of these 
events have included:

• Retreats for high school students 
from such schools as Jesuit High in New 
Orleans, St. Paul’s High in Covington.

• Retreats for both homeless men and 
women who are participating in recovery 
programs. In total we will offer six (6) 
such retreats this year, three retreats 

for the ladies, and three for the men. 
Additionally, we hosted a retreat for the 
men and women who serve as group 
leaders and retreat facilitators in this 
Ignatian Spirituality Program in other 
cities. Folks from seven different cities 
around the country came to Manresa 
to participate in this special retreat 
experience.

• Days of Prayer for the sophomores of 
Jesuit High. The tenth grade boys come 
to Manresa for a first-time experience 
of spending time in silent prayer and 
reflection. These days of reflection are 

And the beat goes on...

Continued on page 4
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REQUIESCANT IN PACE
RETREATANTS	 RETREATS

FOURTH QUARTER STATISTICS

			   2015	 2014
40	 Oct 1	 Firmin Simms	 110	 111
41	 8	 Lance D’ Armond	 111	 111
42	 15	 Curry Holifield	 111	 111
43	 22	 Albert Pappalardo, Jr.	 111	 110
43A	 25	 Wayne Thomas	 110	 111
44	 29	 Joseph Exnicios	 105	 106
45	 Nov 5	 Dr. Francis Martello	 108	 110
46	 12	 Mark Truxillo	 111	 111
47	 19	 Ron Drez, Jr.	 108	 103
48	 26	 Douglas Beauchamp	 104	 108
49	 Dec 3	 Paul Richard	 108	 106
49A	 6	 Anthony Buckley, III	 105	 104
50	 10	 Nile Gross	 111	 111
51	 17	 Kel Villarrubia	 111	 107

Total Fourth Quarter	 1524	 1520

SUMMARY
	 14	 Retreats	 1524	 Retreatants

	109	 Per Retreat	 4	 More Than 2014
	118	 First Timers	 191	O ther Faiths

Manresa Retreat House Office
P.O. Box 89, Convent, LA 70723-0089
1-800-782-9431 FAX (225) 562-3147
E-mail: manresahr@bellsouth.net
www.manresala.org
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Slattery R. Aleman	 24
Cleve Baham	 29
Philip E. Barrios	 38
George Battalora	 9
George Bishop	 14
Frank Boneno	 8
Ervin J. Bourg	 24
Robert C. Bourgeois	 22
Claude Chauvin	 13
Henry E. Cunningham, III	 3
Edward J. Daigle	 15
William J. DeFee, III	 14
Vincent L. Dubroc	 26
Arthur Dupre, Sr.	 1
Charles F. Dupuy	 10
Harvey J. Fitzpatrick	 35
C. B. Forgotston, Jr.	 37
C.F. Fruge, Sr.	 39
Floyd A. Gegenheimer	 48
Elbert H. Goodier	 36
Ernest E. Goodwin	 6
James D. Grady	 17
Dr. Robert N. Helm	 11
John R. Legendre	 22
Theodore R. Lieux	 37
James M. Linn, DDS	 3
Irvin J. Orgeron	 37
C. Noel Phillips	 19
Charles N. Phillips, Jr.	 1
Henry H. St. Paul, Jr.	 56
Anthony N. Scalco	 48
Arlin Schaap	 14
Emmett A. Smith, Jr.	 54
J. Spence Stephens, Sr.	 18
J. F. Thompson	 2
Robert F. Weiss	 16
Maximillian E. Zimmer, Jr.	 40

FIRST QUARTER STATISTICS

				    2016	 2015
1	 Jan 1	 B. A. Adams, Sr.	 107	 109
2	 7	 Matthew Bailey	 110	 110
3	 14	 Jimmy Lafont	 107	 111
4	 21	 Jeffrey Meyers	 107	 108
5	 28	 Sidney Bowden	 111	 110
6	 Feb 4	 Dr. Bruce LeBlanc	 102	 109
7	 11	 Felix Garcia	 111	 109
10A	 14	 Van DeWitt	 111	 109
8	 18	 David Lobue	 106	 106
9	 25	 Chad Marxsen	 111	 111
12A	 28	 John Housey, Jr.	 111	 111
10	 Mar 3	 Timothy Sicard	 111	 110
11	 10	 Lewis Derbis, Jr.	 106	 109
13A	 13	 Ernie Landry	 107	 111
12	 17	 Arthur Dupre	 111	 111
13	 23	 Mark Normand	 111	 107
14	 31	 Stephen Gordon	 111	 111

Total Third Quarter	 1851	 1862

SUMMARY
	 17	 Retreats	 1851	 Retreatants

	109	 Per Retreat	 11	 Less Than Last Year

	107	 First Timers	 194	O ther Faiths

conducted by the faculty of Jesuit High.
• The Deacons and their spouses from 

a number of various archdiocese and 
diocese in the Gulf South. The retreat in 
February was for the deacons and their 
spouses from Baton Rouge and Biloxi.

• School Faculty days of prayer and 
reflection were held recently for mem-
bers of both the faculty and staff of 
Brother Martin High in New Orleans and 
Catholic High in Baton Rouge.

• A day of prayer and reflection for 
the friends and benefactors of the Jesuits’ 
Central and Southern Province of the 
USA of which Manresa is a member.

• The Young People’s retreat is a 
retreat experience for recent college grad-
uates. The retreat was conducted by three 
younger Jesuit priests by whom many of 
the retreat attendees were taught when 
back in high school.

• A day of prayer and reflection for the 
Board of Directors of Loyola University 
in New Orleans.

As one can easily see from reading 
over this list of events, Manresa does stay 
rather busy when our regular preached 
retreats are not in session. It’s fair to say 
that truly “the beat goes on…” and it does 
so all for the greater glory. A.M.D.G.

Beat goes on Continued from page 3
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